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Application  No: Consultees Name: Comment:Received: Response:

27/02/2022  08:14:242021/3225/P OBJ Ingrid Weiss This proposed development would be hugely detrimental to residents of Kentish Town and users of the Heath 

and to KT City Farm  in terms of loss of light and view. It is also over developed but without enough provision 

for low cost housing or amenities.

27/02/2022  08:14:282021/3225/P OBJ Ingrid Weiss This proposed development would be hugely detrimental to residents of Kentish Town and users of the Heath 

and to KT City Farm  in terms of loss of light and view. It is also over developed but without enough provision 

for low cost housing or amenities.

25/02/2022  14:42:402021/3225/P OBJ Angela Woods Having reviewed the Consultation material from the developer, Camdens planning guidelines and the current 

Kentish Town Neighbourhood Plan kentish Town City farm wishes to object to the outline planning proposal as 

follows;

 

 

1) The scale, height and overall bulk of the two towers sited adjacent to the riding arena at the farm are out of 

scale with the surroundings and will be detrimental to the immediate surroundings. They contravene Policy D3 

design Principles of the Kentish Town Neighbourhood plan which clearly states developments ¿must be well 

integrated into their surroundings and reinforce and enhance the local character¿.  

2) The towers have been sited as close to the railway and therefore the Farm so that they are outside the 

protected viewing cone of Parliament hill and a view of trees from the designated point outside the Kentish 

Town Station, However one tower does encroach, the other may just fall outside the viewing cone. This view is 

defined in Policy D1 of the KTNF plan and also Policy SP2a (1) .

3) The location of the towers directly overlooks the riding arena, which is often used for programs run for 

vulnerable young adults and children as well as disabled participants. This poses a real problem for the farm 

to provide adequate safeguarding to those that are taking part in these programs who may well be affected by 

the fact of being overlooked.

Angela Woods

on Behalf of the Board of Trustees and Users of the Farm

28/02/2022  11:33:382021/3225/P OBJ Jenepher Bridge Dear Camden Planning Officers,

I am writing to strongly object to the above application. I object in particular to the threat of the cherished open 

view from Kentish Town to the trees and greenery of Hampstead Heath being obscured by three overpowering 

19-storey tower blocks. This would be deleterious to local residents¿ mental health - removing a source of joy 

and solace. 

In 2016 Kentish Town residents voted on and ratified the Kentish Town Neighbourhood plan and this was 

adopted by Camden Council. Design policy D1 is supposed to protect the view now under threat.

In view of the huge opposition to the plans, the developer/architects should please get back to the drawing 

board and come up with an exciting low-rise design that we can all be proud of.

Yours sincerely,

Jenepher Bridge
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